
 

February 24th, 2020 

 

 

 

Administration 

• Fire Chief and MSO Smith are at ESO Conference. 

• Mike Rooks will present information on the Union Lawsuit regarding Public Records Requests. 

• Working with our new Delegate MPD Dr. Krystal Baciak.  Her contract, as well as a contract amendment 
with Dr. Z, will be presented to the Board for approval at the next meeting. 

• New Command rig is in service and new Tender should be arriving soon. 

• Chief Helgeland is working on AFG grant for radios to ensure continued interoperability with Sno911. 

Personnel 

• Congratulations to Helena Wolfe for her selection to attend Paramedic Training.  Four firefighters tested 
and represented the department well in front of a panel of outside assessors. 

• Interviewed new volunteer firefighters and will be bringing them to the Board for approval once they 
complete all the application steps. 

• The District will soon have our first round of Cadet Volunteers. 
 

Operations and Training 

• Update on daytime staffing at Station 5. 

• Continuing to work with ICOM on updating response plans and response zones.  We are still unable to get 
our new plans in place. 

• Visit by CPR Survivor was very well received by crews. 

Community Outreach 

• Public education events held at Elger Bay Elementary.  Thanks to Capt. Schweiger and crews that 
participated. 

 


